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    Legal Advisor                             City Councilwoman 

  BOYCE SPINELLI                              MARY A. NOCERA 

    Ex-Officio                                  Member 

                                             JOYCE TESSERIS 

                                                Member 

                    M E M O R A N D U M 

    TO: Mr. Michael Clement, City Clerk 

    FROM: James A. Lombardi, Secretary, Providence Water Supply 

           Board 

    RE: Organizational Meeting 

    DATE: March 21, 1995 

    In accordance with the Providence City Charter, the Providence 

    Water Supply Board held it's Organizational Meeting on Wednesday, 

    March 17, 1995. The following have been nominated: 

        Chairman . . . . . . . . . Armando Parillo 

        Vice-Chairman . . . . . . . . .Joel D. Landry II, Esq. 

        Secretary . . . . . . . . .James A. Lombardi 

                                     IRCITY COUNCIL, 

                                    APR 6 1995 

                                   READ 

                                   WWHEREUPDN IT IS-ORDEREDTHAT 

                                    SAME . 

    JAL/ ecm ED L 

    cc: PWSB File 

    b:\orgmtg.mem 
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                       M E M O R A N D U M 

    TO: Mr. Michael Clement, City Clerk 

    FROM: James A. Lombardi, Secretary 

    RE: Providence Water Supply Board Adopted Resolution - 

            National Drinking Water Week 

    DATE: March 21, 1995 

    The Providence Water Supply Board at it's meeting dated March 17, 

    1995 approved a resolution adopting May 8 through May 12, 1995 as 

    National Drinking Water Week. 

    At the request of Councilwoman Evelyn Fargnoli and Councilwoman 

    Josephine DiRuzzo I am forwarding a copy of the resolution to 

    you, asking that you prepare a similar document for the City 

    Council to adopt, which they will be sponsoring. 

    JAL/ecm 

    cc: Councilwoman E. Fargnoli 

        Councilwoman J. DiRuzzo 
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            RESOLUTION 

             OF THE 

       PROVIDENCE WATER SUPPLY BOARD 

           MARCH 15, 1995 

  The Board of the Providence Water Supply, at its regularly 

scheduled meeting on Wednesday, March 15, 1995 resolved as 

follows: 

  WHEREAS, water utilities throughout the nation will be 

celebrating National Drinking Water Week during the period May 8 

through May 12, 1995 and 

  WHEREAS, the Providence Water Supply Board, in conjunction 

with the New England Water Coalition and the Office of Lieutenant 

Governor Robert Weygand, will host an Open House at the Water 

Supply Board's Scituate Purification Plant on Monday, May 8, 

1995, between the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 2:00 P.M.; and 

  WHEREAS, Rhode Island elementary school children will be 

invited to attend the ceremonies and view theatrical skits 

depicting water week; and 

  NOW, THEREFOR, the Providence Water Supply Board hereby 

declares May 8 through May 12, 1995, National Drinking Water Week 

and the Board invites Mayor Vincent A. Cianci, Jr., Governor 

Lincoln Almond, Lieutenant Governor Robert Weygand and all the 

members of the Providence City Council to attend and join the 

ceremonies at the Scituate Purification Plant on Monday, May 8, 

1995. 

Unanimously approved on Wednesday, March 15, 1995 by the vote of 

the members of the Board present. 



  IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and seal 

this 1,5' -"~— day of March, 1995. 

                AMES A . LOMB D I 

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 

PROVIDENCE, SC. 

  In Providence this /.s' day of March, 1995, before me 

personally appeared JAMES A. LOMBARDI, Individually and in his 

capacity as Secretary of the Providence Water Supply Board, and 

he acknowledged the execution of this certificate to be his free 

act and deed individually and in his said capacity. 

                O Y PlItLIC, 

                ~'c r~•sr•~gr 'CX/:;1irz 


